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                                                                                                                      Vanuatu - November 

27. 2022 

                                                                     

Vanuatu Nabanga Pikinini Friednship association 

                                                                                                       Represetative:  Seiichi Naka 

NGO STUDY PROGRAM REPORT  

Establishment of a platform for online classes between Vanuatu and Japan 

This report is a memo to those who have been supporting us on the Vanuatu side. 

 

1 Overview of Host Schools 

① Vila SDA Primary School 

Vila SDA Primary School on Efate has 396 students from kindergarten to grade 6. There are 

11 teachers, including a French teacher . This is a Christian elementary school in Port Vila, 

the capital of Vanuatu. Currently, the maths teacher Mr.Kency is studying at Naruto 

University of Education in Japan as a math exchange student. We have asked Vila SDA school 

to cooperate with us through Mr. Kency. 

 

② Santo East Elementary School 

There are about 100 kindergarten students, 1,000 elementary school students, and 1,000 

junior high school students. There are 6 kindergarten teachers, 27 elementary school teachers , 

and about 50 junior high school teachers. This is an English-language school with French 

classes held twice a week. 

 

２．Training contents 

① Oneline exchange Classes with Vila SDA Elementary School in Port Vila, and Fuchu 

Daiichi Elementary School in Tokyo Japan. 

② Online exchange class between Santo East Elementary School in Santo and Tama 

Sakuranooka Gakuen in Tokyo Japan. 

 

Ⅰ October 14th 2022  

Online exchange class with Vila SDA Elementary School in Port Vila and Fuchu Daiichi 

Elementary School in Tokyo 

 

33 students of 3rd grade from Vila SDA primary school (396 students in kindergarten, 1st to 

6th graders ) and 161 students of 3rd graders from Fuchu Daiichi Elementary School in Tokyo 

were connected by Zoom. The theme of this training was, “Online exchange class” 

At the Vila SDA site Mr. Mark Vurobaravu , a former Japanese exchange student, Mr. Nicky 

Evans, and Elizabeth ( Ms. Malitu Mokoroe) supported us. Mr Evens is well skilled in IT, and 

brought a sound collecting microphone and a Zoom camera and set up the equipment.  
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Thanks to Mr. Evens, it only took about 5 minutes to adjust the audio then after that the 

class went smoothly. 

Ms.Akiko Hara, a teacher from Fuchu Daiichi Elementary School (former  JICA 

Vanuatu Education Corps) and four other teachers from the same school participated. 

Children from Vanuatu answered the questions,  

• "What kind of sports do you like?" and  

• "What do you do after school?" 

The content of the question were easy for everyone to answer, and I think it was just right. 

Many sutudents from Fuchu Daiichi wanted to answer the SDA studentnt's questions, but 

there were too many and we were unable to give them all a chance to speak . 

The mathematics teacher at SDA, Mr Kency, who is currently studying at Naruto 

University of Education, also participated through zoom.  

After completing the Zoom meeting with the classes, we interviewed Principal Andrew 

John. Mr. Kency reported to the Principal about the information on the Vanuatu photo 

exhibition held by the Association in January 2022 at the Naruto Municipal Library.  

a) Future plans: This online internet class was held smoothly. Taking this opportunity, 

we are hoping to continue online exchanges in the future, and we have received 

support and cooperation for future developments. I have received a request from 

Ms.Akiko Hara of Fuchu Daiichi asking the Vila students to draw an A4 size picture 

letter for the Fuchu Daiichi students. This was done and Mr Seiichi brought them 

back to Japan. On the same day, the 14th, the instructor of the Fuchu City Board of 

Education visited the site and encouraged us to continue this exchange. The seeds of 

future exchanges were sown. 

b) For improvement: I do not know if the students in Vanuatu were informed about the 

activities in advance, but apparently the Japanese students studied today's activities 

in advance, whereas the students in Vanuatu did not seem to have been told enough 

about what to do. We should consider this point for the next time. 

 

 

Ⅱ October 15th 2022 

Online exchange class between Santo East Elementary School and Tama Sakuranooka Gakuen 

The day after the Zoom class at SDA Mr. Seiichi was planning to move to Santo Island, but 

the travel agency STW informed me that the flight was canceled and that the next flight 

mignht operate or not – flight times in Vanuatu are uncertain.  Mr.Seiichi decided to cancel 

the trip to Santo Island and switch to online classes using Zoom between Santo Island, the 

capital Port Vila and Tokyo Tama Sakuranooka Gakuen. 

 

Tuesday, October 18th 2022 
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The second online exchange class was held with a total of 12 students from Tama Sakura no 

Oka Gakuen, a school for children with disabilities in Tokyo. Forty two 6th grade studemts  

from Santo East School were connected for the first time via Zoom .  

Present in Santo were: principal Dominique Mahuri, teacher Ms.Roline Masingnau and an IT 

team of two. Ms.Mayumi Green, a Japanese resident of Santo Island, helped as the interpreter.  

In Japan the students introduced the school. Likewise the Santo East school also started with 

a school introduction. They exchanged questions and answers about life in Vanuatu and Japan. 

Finally, Japan sang "Hallelujah" and Vanuatu exchanged “Jesus is the sweetest name I know."  

Although the zoom meeting was short (only 40 minutes)it was an eye-opening time for the 

students of both schools . 

The Santo East School hopes to continue planning this event in the future. With 

Ms.Mayumi Green's help interpreting, everything went very smoothly, and the students gave 

us exciting comments such as, "It was a lot of fun!" . Mr. Kency who joined from Naruto was 

also said it was a very good experience. The questions were lively, and he commented that the 

exchange of songs at the end was wonderful. 

Teacher Ms. Roline Masingnau concluded by saying, “Thank you for giving the children a 

new experience today. I would like to thank Mayumi-san for translating. The students really 

enjoyed it. It was our first experience, I would like to make it even more wonderful next time. 

The last song sounded so good! Everyone was listening! Even if you don't understand the 

language, you can feel the emotion. I was able to experience that music crosses borders.  

Thank you for choosing our school. Thank you for your first experience. I hope it will continue 

next year."  

 

Mr. Seiichi Naka was pleased that he was able to work with many people in the 1st and 2nd 

Internet Exchange Classes commenting that he also learned a lot. 

 

III Conclusion 

Regarding the internet environment, which I initially felt uneasy about, there are no 

problems at all in the urban areas of Luganville on Santo Island and Port Vila on Efate Island. 

This time, at Vila SDA, a person with proficient IT skills, such as Mr.Nicky Evans, a former 

international student in Japan , joined as a supporter, and two people with strong IT skills 

supported Santo East from the beginning. Both meetings proceeded without problems.  

The interpreters were Elizabeth (Ms.Malitu Mokoroe), who was fluent in Japanese, in Port 

Vila, and Ms.Mayumi Green, a Japanese resident in Santo.  

Both Vila SDA School and Santo East School have received heartening support that they 

would like to continue this in the future. The time difference is 2 hours, and if classes are held 

between 9:00 and 10:00 Japan time, they will be within the morning of Vanuatu class time.  

However, it should be noted that the supporters have their own jobs during school hours, 

so we were able to ask them to take leave. From now on, if we have enough preparation time 

and implement it, we can see that future Internet exchange classes by Zoom will be possible. 
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1V. How will the results of this training be utilized in the future activities of the Vanuatu 

Nabanga-Pikinini Friendship Association? 

 

In January 2021, the association connected Vanuatu and Japan to hold a Zoom conference 

“Toktok Vanuatu” (Let's talk about Vanuatu) for the first time with those who have 

experienced Vanuatu or internation Vanuatu students who have studied in Japan. Numerious 

meetings were held between then and December 2021 when a Zoom meeting was held to 

connect Tama Sakuranooka Gakuen and former International students from Vanuatu. These 

were the first steps in applying for this NGO  ＳＴＵＤＹ program, and as an extension of 

that, this Internet exchange class was held. Thus the theme of the training, "Japan and 

Vanuatu, launching a platform for online exchange classes" was started.   

 

As this exercise has been so well received by all participating Mr. Seiichi Naka concludes by 

saying that it will be good to continue such interactions whenever possible between schools 

in Japan and Vanuatu as well as students that have studied in Japan and ex JICA volunteers.  

 

Finally, the success of these online exchange classes would not have been possible without the  

supporters 

• in Vanuatu and Japan. We would like to express our deepest gratitude to those that 

supported the project and helped towards the success of the project. We look forward 

to your continued support. 

and funders 

• The Japanese Foreign Affairs who funded the project under their program which aims 

to strengthen the ‘Japanese organisation of international cooperation NGO’s through 

human resource development’.  


